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BRIMFIELD CONSERVATION COMMISSION

MEETING 1/24/2012
Members Present: Matt Toth, Roger deBruyn, Ian Lynch, Joe Collins (Arrived late), Lee Goodspeed
Meeting Opens: 7:54 PM – Ian Lynch
7:54 PM Public Hearing: NOI James Hopkins DEP # 117-0310 – Septic – Ian Lynch Opens meeting
Brimfield Board of Health has still not approved a septic plan for Mr. Hopkins.  Carol Warren will notify Angela Panaccione when said permit is approved.
Motion made by Lee Goodspeed to continue meeting to 7:50 PM on Tuesday February 14, 2012
Motion seconded by Matt Toth
No further discussion – vote taken – 4 yes 0 no 0 abstain

Motion Carries

Notify Mr. Hopkins of new hearing date and inform him that we are still waiting on Board of Health approval for the septic system plans.
Hearing Closes: 7:56 PM
7:56 PM: Green Sheet Gonzalez - 101 Wales Road – Ian Lynch Opens

After an additional site visit will on Saturday January 14, 2012 at 10 am the silt fence was installed and the straw bales were staked.  The top soli was also stabilized and the foundation of the old dwelling was removed.  Andy Corrimer attended the meeting as the Representative for Mr. Gonzalez and requested Conservations signature on the Green Sheet for the Building department.  
Ian Lynch signed the green sheet with additional conditions at 8:03 PM.  
The conditions to be followed were the conditions established in the OOC.  A copy of said conditions was attached to the green sheet for the building inspector.
8:07 PM: Sign Payroll   – Ian Lynch Opens
Motion made by Joe Collins to sign payable voucher for Angela Panaccione for the amount of $456.75 for 29 hours from account 01-0171-5114 for the pay period of 1/15/2012 to 1/28/2012.  

Motion seconded by Matt Toth 

No further discussion – vote taken – 5 yes 0 no 0 abstain

Motion Carries

8:12 PM: Casino Update

There is no update at this time, nothing new has occurred.  There is a Regional Casino Committee Meeting Wednesday January 25, 2012 at 6:30PM in Monson and a Brimfield Casino Study Committee Meeting Wednesday February 1, 2012 at 7:00 PM at the Hitchcock Academy.  Ian Lynch will attend the meetings as Conservations representative and will report back to the commission at our next scheduled meeting.  In recommending an ANRAD for Callahan opposed to a NOI, Roger will check with the DEP to make sure we can hire an outside consultant for ANRAD’s.  
8:15 PM: Brochure Review

A brochure was made by Angela Panaccione outlining the Wetlands Protection Act.  Two changes were recommended.

1. Spell out DEP: The Department of Environmental Protection

2. Add telephone numbers and websites for MACC (617-489-3930) and DEP (Main telephone: 413-784-1100 and Service Center / Permit Assistance: 413-755-2214)
8:24 PM Violation: Wawrzonke - 27 Holland Road – Ian Lynch Opens

The Wawrzonke have violated both Enforcement Orders.  There has been no correspondence from them at this point.  Angela Panaccione will speak with Mark Stinson from the DEP tomorrow about the current situation.  It appears to be a commercial operation and the commissions agrees we should turn it over to the DEP if possible.  We have issued them two separate enforcement orders that have both been violated.  Additionally, they were instructed to cease and desist, but they continue to accumulate storm debris and brush in a buffer zone.
8:29 PM: Brimfield Collision – Greg Riley

A site visit on Saturday January 14, 2012 at 10:30 AM confirmed the presence of a filtering system installed in compliance with the OOC.  Lee Goodspeed stated a fancy filtering contraption/system was supposed to be installed to catch oil and other chemical runoff from auto body work.  It appears that the filter in place is only for debris and storm management and that an oil absorption pad needs to be placed in the filtering system and changed/checked regularly.  After reviewing the receipts and plans for the filtering system and the Riley File, it was determined that Brimfield Collision had installed what they proposed to install: An Ultra Urban Filter.  
Lee Goodspeed additionally expressed concern over the slop and the location of the filter.  Lee suspects that in times of heavy rain the filter will not catch all of the sedimentation, resulting in runoff and sedimentation into the brook.  A proposed solution would be to request a site visit in which the commission uses a hose to run water down the driveway to see where the water actually goes; if the filtering system is situated correctly to effectively catch the run-off.
8:48 PM COC: Jackson – 103 Little Alumn Road DEP # 117-0271 – Ian Lynch Opens

A site visit on Saturday January 14, 2012 at 9am showed the Mr. Jackson was in compliance with the OOC issued for the property of 103 Little Alumn Rd, DEP # 0117-0271, but had a violation not addressed in the orders.  Send an attachment letter to the COC in which the violation is addressed and mitigation measures are suggested.  The letter should state as follows:  It was observed on our site visit on January 14, 2012 that the outflow of a foundation drain on the left side of the house facing the lake was producing runoff.  To prevent further erosion of sediment into the lake we request you place some standard septic stones at the end of the drain to mitigate the effects of the outflow.

Motion made by Roger deBruyn to check the complete certification box and issue the COC at 8:56 PM

Motion seconded by Joe Collins

No further discussion – vote taken –5 yes 0 no 0 abstain

Motion Carries

8:58 PM Violation: Stewart ( Across from 101 Hollow Rd – Ian Lynch Opens

No response yet from the property owner.  The certified mail has yet to be claimed by Mr. Stewart.  Angela Panaccione will contact the US Post Office to see if certified mail is forwarded if addressee is on vacation or something.  Additionally, look Mr. Stewart up in the white pages to notify him a letter was sent and inform him of a complaint about the run-off.  Furthermore, it was recommended to send an additional letter regular mail.  Angela will also speak with Mark Stinson from the DEP to see how to proceed in the matter.  It is a resource area violation and the run-off is into a stream.
9:15 PM Bylaw Discussion

Angela Panaccione drafted a set of non-zoning bylaws for the Town of Brimfield.  The bylaws were created by using the MACC model as a template and combining segments from nearby local towns, including Sturbridge and Belchertown, to allow for discussion and modification of the piece.  Lee Goodspeed stated they were too long and no one would read them.  Angela Panaccione stated it is a draft that was intentionally made too long to allow in depth discussion of several issues key addressed by other communities in Massachusetts; including but not limited to buffer zones, agriculture, exemptions, abutters, fees, site visits, ect.  Additionally, it is easier to pick something apart than put something together.  A goal would be to draft a set of simple, understandable bylaws that were 2-3 pages maximum in length.  A further discussion will occur at the next meeting where 45 minutes to 1 hour will be set aside to review the draft bylaws.  They most important thing needed to pass bylaws is to get people to understand the need for them and where the WPA is lacking and why additional enforcement would be beneficial. A power point presentation should be composed for town meeting and an educational conservation meeting should be held prior to the town meeting to gain support for the matter.  It was requested that Angela highlight what is different for the WPA and re-send the bylaws to the commissions by the next meeting.
Meeting adjourned 9:40 PM
Sincerely Submitted

Angela Panaccione
BCC Assist.
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